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May 8, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits a proposed ordinance providing for the creation of the Puget Sound Emergency Radio Levy Fund, a Tier 1 Fund for the deposit of tax revenues collected from the Puget Sound Emergency Radio Network (PSERN) levy, and the creation of the Puget Sound emergency radio network capital improvement fund.  The Council placed a proposed levy measure on the April 2015 election ballot by the adoption of Ordinance 17993.  The measure enabled voters to decide whether to approve a levy to pay for the replacement of the current public safety emergency radio system.  King County voters approved that measure.
Section 4 of Ordinance 17993 requires that tax revenues from the levy be deposited in a special revenue fund created by ordinance.  This proposed ordinance, if adopted, would create the required special revenue fund.  This ordinance would also create a capital fund, which will track all capital costs associated with this project.  A proposed appropriations ordinance is being transmitted to the Council separately.
The Project would like the contractor to begin work at the earliest opportunity but cannot do so until both of these proposed ordinances are adopted.  As you are aware, our current system must be replaced soon to avoid system degradation due to its age and the loss of vendor support.  Several sites in the proposed design for the new system are located at high elevations in the Cascade Mountains.  Because of seasonal snowfall, many of these sites are inaccessible for construction for more than half the year.  Thus, we risk pushing our construction schedule back six to nine months if we cannot begin work at these sites this summer.
Thank you for your consideration of this proposed ordinance. This legislation is mandated by the levy ordinance and is an essential step in funding the construction of a new emergency communication system that will improve the safety of the public and our first responders.  

The report is aligned to support the King County Strategic Plan Justice & Safety goal, specifically objective one: keep people safe in their homes and communities, and objective four: decrease damage or harm in the event of a regional crisis.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Marlin Blizinsky, Government Relations Officer, PSERN Project, King County Information Technology, at 206-263-8047.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


William Kehoe, Chief Information Officer, King County Information 
    Technology (KCIT)

David Mendel, Project Director, PSERN Project, KCIT
Marlin Blizinsky, Government Relations Officer, PSERN Project, KCIT 
